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August 2022 General Membership meeting
Meeting was called to order by President Brad Kipp at 10 a.m.
There were 39 people in attendance.
Brad introduced board members and made his opening remarks.
Richard Voika made a motion to accept the meeting agenda. Seconded by Denny Minor. Motion passed.
Denny Minor motioned to accept the minutes from the June membership meeting. Seconded by Chuck Heinemann. Motion passed.
Diane Tiegs went through the financials and the proposed budget for 2023, She explained the line items and the proposed deficit without touching the reserves. Motion to approve the financials was made by Brad Thom and seconded by Denny minor. Motion passed. 
Debbie Stacey reported that the current sponsorship count was 226 and encouraged members to talk to their new neighbors and to let their reps know so they can be properly greeting and informed about the BLCA. 
Pamela Simonson reported that the current facebook member count was 2700.
There are more directories at the Briggs Lake store if someone did not get one. We cannot put them in mailboxes so unless there is a newspaper box we cannot leave one. 
Healthy lakes now has a page in the Directory. It talks about best shoreline practices. The erosion on Rush Lake was discussed and Steve DeMueles reached out to the DNR and it has been taken care of. There has been a big increase of visitors and they may not understand the lake etiquette. We are reaching out to Sherburne County Sheriff’s department for more enforcement. There are a lot of beer cans and garbage floating to the shorelines. 
COLA meets every other month. They do a lot with Dan Cibulka of Sherburne Soil and water. He provides info on what to do with weeds and spraying that can be passed on to lake owners to inform them on best practices. COLA is developing a magnet that will go to all members of the BLCA with seasonal reminders on it. It will also have a QR code to link to Soil and Water and the Cola website. 
Palmer days co-chairs were introduced. This year there will be a car show. Donuts at the booth at 9 a.m. and they will begin to serve food at 10 a.m. The parade is at noon. 
Chuck gave a presentation on the gentle footprints program. Two projects have been completed. One is in the first stage and there are 2 others in the works. 5 more are interested for 2023. 
Presentation of the 2023 Board asking for nomination from the floor. Terms are up in odd years for the President and the Vice President. Even years for the Secretary and Treasurer. The whole current board is staying as well as a new member, Tom Nordin. Motion was made to accept the current slate of board members by Denny Minor. Seconded by Chuck Heinemann. Motion passed. 
Meeting was adjourned and Gina Hugo from Sherburne County was introduced to present the current plan for the proposed park on Big Elk. 
Respectfully submitted, Debbie Stacey
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